Astor Neighborhood Association, Inc. – Mon., December 20, 2010 – 6:00 PM

Jimmy Sea's Restaurant, Green Bay, WI

1) ROLL CALL

Present: J. Sharp, President; S. Heverly, Vice President; Pastor P. Schleis, Secretary/Treasurer; J. Danen, C. Kime, J. Schwenk,

Absent (excused): M. VanHandel Absent (unexcused): Janyse Bice-Allen

2) October 2010 MINUTES

3) TREASURER'S REPORT/BILLS for November - December 2010.

M/S/C to reimburse Skip Heverly for the cost of the Monroe Ave. tree lights M/S/C to approved the October 2010 minutes (no quorum, and no minutes for November 2010 meeting), and November – December 2010 Treasurer's report

4) INVITED GUESTS

- a. Tony Theisen, Alderperson: absent
- b. Officer Paul Van Handel: There have been some suspicious vehicles, with younger men asking unusual questions at homes, in the general Green Bay area. Our ANA area's police reports dropped significantly in 2010. On a rating of 1-5 for quality of life, our area rates 3-4.
- c. CSI's: absent

5) ANNOUNCEMENTS & COMMITTEE REPORTS

- a. Newsletter & Web Site (printers, web site, misc): Jaime has been having trouble with an independent designer, who has had the materials since November 17. We thank *Seaway* for printing our Astor Outlook newsletters for free.
- b. Art project: one proposal from N. Carolina. A local, W. Wilson, is also interested. Finalists will be chosen by the end of Jan. 2011, with the finalist by March 2011. The subcommittee will meet at Kavarna's in January 2011.
- c. Wine Tasting: Sat., January 29, 7 PM: white and red houses lined up. Emails have gone out, and an article will be submitted for the next Astor Outlook newsletter. Donations for the raffle will be solicited. Linens and entry mats have been donated.

6) OLD BUSINESS

7) NEW BUSINESS & OPEN FORUM

- a. Christmas flood lights on Monroe Ave.: love them! It's suggested to have them year round, with red/pink lights around Valentine's Day, green around St. Patrick's Day, and red, white, blue around July 4th.
- b. Astor East River is planning to have a roller skating party at St. Mary's roller rink, and all the neighborhoods will be invited. There's some talk about them raising funds for a band shelter at Astor Park.
- c. Concern about children crossing Monroe Ave. for Aldo School. Attempts will be made to get the police, and community, more involved in enforcing the speed limits near Aldo.

8) Meeting adjourned, 7:30 PM, for refreshments and socializing.

Our next ANA Board Meeting will be Monday, January 17, 2011 at 6:00 PM, at *Howe Resource Center*, Green Bay, WI

Respectfully submitted, Pastor Paul Schleis, secretary/treasurer